

Longview Soccer Club Minutes

June 8, 2015

In attendance: Jeff Coleman, Jennifer Cockrill, Seth Cockrill, Venancio Gonzales, Cathy Reynolds, Jak Massey, Marv Kasemeier

Absent with notice: Bob McIntyre, Tony Werner

Called to order at 6:09

Jennifer Cockrill, Secretary

- Reviewed May minutes, Jak made a motion to approve, Marv seconded, motion passed.
- Numbers look really good for the Challenger Camp. Emails are going out weekly and the notice of concessions available will be added going forward.

Cathy Reynolds, Treasurer

- Still working out the credit card issue in Bonzi. It should be done by the end of the day tomorrow.
- Reviewed May financials, Jak made a motion to approve, Seth seconded, all in favor, motion passed.
- Cathy got Quickbooks for CYSA and has the financials up to date. She is currently working on the yearly budget.

Jak Massey, Head Registrar

- CYSA registrar committee made some changes to their scope of authority and it has been given to CYSA Operations to be presented to the CYSA Board.
- Jill and Triest are now co-secretaries of the Registrar Committee.
- CYSA Operations will be proposing rule changes at the next meeting on July 1.
- A few clubs have Bonzi available now but it was agreed upon that all clubs will open at the same time.
- First walk-in registration is Thursday, June 18.
- Fall team building date has been set up but it will likely be extended by one week to allow for a week longer registration due to the issues with Bonzi.
- It was determined that U12 and up teams will be playing half of their games in Vancouver.

Jeff Coleman, President

- Everyone please take some signs to post around town about registration.
- Operations Committee report.
 - Youth refs need to have their RMA.
 - We need to have someone take over birth certificates;
 - gathering, verifications and follow-up with parents. We will start advertising the need for a Records Manager on the website, Facebook and emails.
- Jeff has rescinded his resignation as LSC President for the time being.

Seth Cockrill, Facility Maintenance

- Will be here Friday to fix the water cannon and supervise field breakdown.
- It looks like 2 sets of small goals and 1 set of full size goals will be made available for loan to Archie Anderson Park.
- The fields will be shut down as of June 20th to let them rest for CKC.
- Restrooms will be picked up this week and trash cans will be stored upside-down in the fenced areas.
- Lights are up with cages on the new building.
- Marv made a motion for Seth to get bids for an upgrade to power on the fields that we've been discussing since CKC last year.

Marv Kasemeier, Concessions

- Will be here for the summer camp.

Tony Werner, Micro Ref

- Had the year end micro-ref wrap up on Saturday. Biggest issues of the season were dealing with some parents and coaches.
- There are 19 teams signed up for CKC so far, ahead of the numbers at this time last year.
- Not able to do Soccerpalooza this year.

Jenn Jolly, Equipment Manager

- Discussed an increase in the sponsor rates. Cathy made a motion to change the pricing to U6-8 \$150, U9-10 \$200, U11 and up \$275, Seth seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

New Business

- Spoke with Jeff Wilson from TPI and he feels like the efforts we've made have really improved the incidents of vandalism.
- Our fields have been officially renamed The Tom Hutchinson 7th Avenue Park and Soccer Complex by the City Council. Cathy made a motion that we change the name of the fields to this name, Marv seconded, all in favor, motion passed.
- Discussed some additional signage about volunteering. Cathy made a motion to order 6 signs stating: Please remember 1. These are kids. 2. This is a game. 3. The coaches are volunteers. 4. The referees are human. 5. This is not the world cup, Seth seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:52